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14th March 2017
Dear Parents and Pupils,
GRADE 12 – SPIRIT OF ADVENTURE LEADERSHIP CAMP
The Grade 12 getaway/leadership camp was a great success.  We started off with a delicious breakfast at Shongweni Mushroom Farm. The afternoon activities on Wednesday were awesome; rowing; walking and sliding down a slippery incline into a tunnel through the mountain was a definite highlight.  Rain on Thursday afternoon did nothing to dampen our spirits.  An early morning rock climb ended our three day sojourn on Friday morning.  Thanks Grade 12 for a fabulous time away.
HIGH SCHOOL OUTING - SHARKS BOARD
[image: image4.jpg]


The excited High School pupils arrived at the Sharks Board to find that we were part of a group of pupils from Maris Stella and a school all the way from Limpopo.  We watched an excellent documentary all about sharks and the role that the Sharks Board plays in research on sharks, as well as keeping our swimming beaches safe, enabling us to swim in our beautiful Indian Ocean.  We learnt all about a Spinner shark as we watched it being dissected.  Lastly, we spent some time relaxing on the beach in Umhlanga and enjoying our packed lunches before returning to school.  Thanks to Mrs Hicks, parents and teachers who made this informative outing possible.
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PRIMARY SCHOOL OUTING – UMGENI RIVER BIRD PARK
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The Primary school children enjoyed a wonderful outing to the Umgeni River Bird Park last Thursday. They were able to view a number of exotic and indigenous birds and learn about the habitat, diet and breeding of these lovely creatures. From brightly coloured macaws to the loud laughing kookaburras, the children were enthralled by the colours, calls and antics of the birds. The three walk-in aviaries provided the opportunity to see the birds up close and many of the children offered to feed the lorikeets. The visit was rounded off with a free-flight bird show which really excited the children. The Park staff members were friendly and knowledgeable and complimented the Wendon children on their good behaviour. What a lovely day out for all involved!

[image: image10.jpg]GBHME



[image: image11.jpg]


[image: image12.jpg]





Compulsory Event for all Wendon Pupils

The swimming gala at Atholl Heights will be held on Friday 24th March at 08h00.    

Each year the gala is a fun-filled and enjoyable day for all our swimmers and spectators.  Participation from the many parents who join us on our day adds to the atmosphere and ambience.

So parents remember, you are invited to attend our Gala, bring your hat, drinks and loud voices to cheer on our children.
NB: Swimming caps are compulsory.  Please purchase a silicone cap in the house colour to wear on the day.



	Primary School

	Mrs McPherson
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Juniors
	Atiya Bobat
- Improved counting.

	Miss Horn

Intermediates
	Carter Thomas
- Trying hard in all subjects.

	Mrs Smith
Seniors
	Courtney Maistry
- Being very helpful in class.

	ART
	Asanda Mkize
- Very good Art work.




	High School

	Mrs Cross
	Sameerah Desai
- For good work.
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Mrs Hattingh
	Atish Puran
- For being an encouraging classmate.

	Mrs Gooding
	Thembi Brand
- Helpful and kind.

	Mr Didlick
	Paul Timmer
- Keen participant in class.

	Mrs Freeman
	Naledi Nkomzwayo & Kwanele Majola
- Excellent Maths results.

	Mrs Perold
	Umtha Mkosi
- Always produces excellent work.

	“Chief” 

Workshop
	Sanath Maharaj
- Good cutting skills.

Kyle Croft

- Good sanding skills.

	ART
	Yusuf Vawda

- Very interesting Art.

Jacqueline Hancock

- Always enthusiastic.
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BEGINNER WORSHIP DANCE CLASS – ANNTHEA DEKKER

A number of our young girls have shown great interest in doing a worship and dance class.  The Lord has graciously opened a door for Annthea Dekker to start a Beginner Worship Dance class at City Hill Church, Inanda Road,  Hillcrest, on Wednesday, 15th March 18h00- 19h00.  Interested pupils, please contact Annthea Dekker 082 804 2453.
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NB:- IMPORTANT NOTICE TO ALL PARENTS

Parents please be vigilant.

As we all know, crime is at its highest.  Westville is no different and we live constantly knowing that we have to be aware of our surroundings at all times.  Parents, be on high alert when dropping off your children and when collecting at the end of the day.  If you feel uncomfortable at any stage whilst parked outside waiting for your children, please phone the school immediately and we will phone our security company/police to investigate.
Cars are being hijacked at an alarming rate, so again, be cautious and vigilant when in your car.



A special thank you to those families who have kindly donated flowers for our foyer this term.  Below, please find the schedule for the remainder of the term.

	
	Term 1

	13th March
	Desai Family
Sameerah Gr 8
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You ‘brighten’ our day.
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We have lovely, scrumptious pancakes for sale, served by the Grade 10’s. Please support them in their efforts to raise much needed funds. 
Get your orders in quickly and even order a pancake treat for your family to take home!

Orders are coming in so don’t delay and miss out.

Only R10 for 2 pancakes.  Order on the reply slip attached.
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HUMAN RIGHTS DAY  -  LONG WEEKEND

Just a reminder that this weekend is a long weekend. Monday, 20th March is a school holiday and Tuesday, 21st March  is Human Rights Day.  We trust that you will enjoy taking time off with your families and we will see everyone on Wednesday 22nd March. We have then 7days left of Term 1.
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We all want to end this term 1 with a fun Civvies day!  So come dressed in your coolest outfit to show you are “Cool for School”.  Complete the reply slip attached. 
Each pupil participating in our Civvies Day will receive a sticker from the KZN Blind & Deaf Society, creating awareness about people who speak with “sign language”. There will be a talk given on the day to the Senior Class to Grade 12.
All funds raised will go to “Let’s Talk Sign”

 
NB:-  It is with regret that we do not have sufficient young people to join in the Seula Zimbili Leadership Course.  This outing has been cancelled for the year.

March
	Friday 17th 
	Pancake Day – Grade 10 Fundraiser
	Place your orders on the slip attached. 2 x Pancakes for R10.00

	Wednesday 22nd 
	PS Parent Report Back
	Letters sent home please complete reply slips

	Thursday 23rd
	HS Parents Evening
	5pm -7pm in the Wendon Hall

	Friday 24th
	Wendon Gala
	Held at Atholl Heights School. – Details to follow

	Monday 27th 
	Spell-a-thon Sponsorship
	Forms to be handed out

	Thursday 30th 
	“Let’s Talk Sign” 
End of term 1 – Normal School day
	Primary Seniors - Grade12 

“Let’s Talk Sign” – Civvies Day – R10


***This Calendar of Events may change from time to time, so please be sure to check it out each week for any updates or amendments***



	Change For Charity
	Bread Tags

	This ongoing collection of “small change” will benefit our fundraising project. Please “raid” your purses and get rid of any unwanted change.


	Please collect the small plastic bread bag tags and send these to school. The money raised from recycling the tags is used to buy wheelchairs for disabled people.
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	Can Anyone Help Lifting a Pupil from Wednesday, 22nd March for approx. 2½ months from the Waterfall area?

Please contact Mrs Laskey on 031 262 1630 if you are able to help.




Have a peaceful and wonderful week.

Kind regards

Mrs Wendy Hicks

Managing Director
PANCAKES – Friday 17th March

Name:  ______________________________________________________  Grade:  __________

I would like to order ____________ x pancakes (2 for R10.00)
Tick which flavor:-
Cinnamon sugar ______ ;

Cinnamon Sugar & Lemon _____ ;

Syrup _____ ;


Plain _____
Enclosed R_________________________.

(
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-
-

END OF TERM  -  CIVVIES DAY  -  R10  -  Thursday, 30th March 2017
Name:  _____________________________________________________  Grade:  __________

Will participate in Civvies Day.  Enclosed:  R______  All funds raised will go to “Let’s Talk Sign”
“I do the very best I know how, the very best I can, and I mean to keep on doing so until the end.” – Abraham Lincoln








